February 11, 1944.

Dean Henry Werner, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Werner:

I am sending you the correspondence regarding the Latin American incident. Of course you will know what I mean.

You will see by the file that I sent a copy of your letter so that we would plead the case in the best possible manner. Send this back to me at your earliest convenience, and please initiate any action with me that you think would be conducive to prompt action if we want a student for the second semester. I think what they mean is that they will pay \$100 for tuition since a full year was \$200.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH Enc.

P.S. Just received your note about the Sachem meeting on Wednesday evening at 7:30. I am planning to be there.

F.C.A.